
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

October 28, 2020 

 

Honorable Andrew Joyce, Chairman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Room 710 

Albany, New York 12207 

 

Dear Chairman Joyce: 

 

The Office of the Albany County Executive respectfully request authorization to apply for the 

Building Resilient Infrastructure and Communities grant. Applications are being submitted for 

two projects: 1) culvert replacement at Sunset Hill Road (CR 405) over Eight Mile Creek; and 2) 

updating the County’s Multi-Jurisdictional Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan. 

 

The Building Resilient Infrastructure and Communities (BRIC) program replaces the Pre-

Disaster Mitigation (PDM) program and prioritizes comprehensive, long-term risk reduction 

strategies that improve public infrastructure, mitigate risk to one or more Community Lifelines, 

incorporate nature based solutions, and support adoption and enforcement of 

improved/modernized building codes. 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Daniel P. McCoy 

Albany County Executive 

 

cc:   Hon. Dennis A. Feeney, Majority Leader  

Hon. Frank A. Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel  
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